
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Public Notice 
 

PROPOSED CLOSURE OF TAYLORS ROAD, SKYE 
 
Notice is hereby given that at its meeting on 31 May 2021, in the exercise of a power conferred 
by section 207 and Schedule 11, Clause 9 of the Local Government Act 1989 (‘Act’), Frankston 
City Council resolved that statutory procedures be commenced to consider the closure of 
Taylors Road in Skye, between Hall Road and Ballarto Road to vehicular traffic, but with 
emergency service and utility authority vehicles retaining access. The location of the proposed 
road closure is shown on the plan below: 

 
 

Have Your Say  
Any person may make a submission to Council on the proposed road closure.  All submissions 
received by 13 July 2021 will be considered by Council in accordance with section 223 of the 
Act. Any person making a submission is entitled to request (in the submission itself) to be 
heard at a Council meeting in support of the submission, either in person or by a person acting 
on his or her behalf. Notice of the meeting date and time will be given to each person who has 
lodged a submission.   
 
Submissions should be marked “Proposed road closure – Taylors Road” and should be 
addressed to: Governance Team, Frankston City Council, PO Box 490, Frankston, 3199. 
Submissions may also be hand delivered to the Civic Centre, or emailed to 
info@frankston.vic.gov.au   
 
Submitters should note that Council is required to maintain a public register of submissions 
received during the previous 12 months. Unless a submitter requests to the contrary, copies 



of submissions (including the submitters’ names and addresses) may also be included in the 
Council meeting agenda and minutes, which are a permanent public record, and which are 
published on Council’s website.   
 
For further information about the proposed road closure, phone Council’s Manager 
Engineering Services on 1300 322 322.   
 
 
Phil Cantillon 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 


